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March 22, 2006 
 
 
To: Chief Executive Officers and Chief Agents,  

Federally Regulated Canadian and Foreign Property and Casualty  
Insurance Companies (Direct Writers only) 

 
From: Jeff Bee 
 Director, Regulatory Information Division 
 
Subject: Interim Returns – P&C-1 and P&C-2 (Direct Writers only) 
 
 
Further to a decision made in August 2005 following discussions between the IBC and the CCIR , 
this is to confirm that the three Provincial and Territorial Summary pages (67.10, 67.20 and 67.30 
in the Annual Returns) will be added to the Interim Returns, effective with quarterly filings due 
on and after May 14, 2006.  
 
The changes may be viewed on / printed from our Website at www.osfi-bsif.gc.ca under Property 
and Casualty Insurance Companies / Filing Instructions, Returns and Penalties / Financial 
Returns and Instructions.   
 
PricewaterhouseCoopers have confirmed that their updated software will be available for filings 
due May 14, 2006. 
 
If you need additional information, please contact your company's Relationship Manager at OSFI. 
Alternatively, if you have any questions about completing or filing the Interim Returns, please call 
the Regulatory Information Division at (613) 990-1889. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
cc: - Provincial and Territorial Superintendents of Insurance 

- Insurance Bureau of Canada 
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